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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13TH  OCTOBER, 2008, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

922) 
Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of 
concern not listed on the agenda:


1. One member of the public requested that the Parish Council objects to the 
proposed refuse incinerator.

923)
Members present:

Mrs. D. Goodman, (Vice-Chair) in the Chair, Mrs. D. Peace and Mr. E. Roberts. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


3 parishioners were present.

924)
Apologies for absence:

Apologies were given by Councillor Ms. P. Hutchings who was away on family 
business. Her absence was approved by the meeting.
Apologies were given by T&W Borough Councillors Terry Kiernan, as he had


to attend another meeting,  and Cllr. J. Seymour who was on holiday.
925)
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the


agenda.

None were declared.

926)
Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda.

It was pointed out by a member of the public that it was never the original intention 
to plant bulbs in the verges.
927)
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday


8th   September, 2008.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2008 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Vice Chairman. 

928)
To respond to progress made with the Parish Plan review and to agree 


details for the public meeting on 10th November. 


Councillor D. Goodman circulated a set of composite sheets with the comments made 
by Councillors and the Clerk on how they felt the plan had progressed and on what 
actions for the future might be considered. (See Appendix 1)


It was resolved that the Parish Clerk would prepare copies of the original Action Plan 
for the Open Meeting and also prepare a brief resume of the proposed Actions to be 
recommended. (See Appendix 1).


It was resolved to book the main hall for the public meeting and the Parish Clerk 
would put up posters advertising the meeting.

It was resolved that if the public meeting over-ran then the Parish Council meeting 
would be commenced at 8.00 pm or later as required.

929)
To formally accept the policy documents entitled, “Community 
Engagement” and “Training – Statement of Intent”. 


It was resolved to accept both policy documents.

930)
To report on the progress of the Quality Council application.


The Parish Clerk produced the completed application.  He thanked Councillor D. 
Goodman for going through the application.  The application would now be referred to 
SALC.
931)
Clerk’s Report:

1. The Clerk reported the website BLOG was now working.  It was resolved to write to Allan Lees and thank him for the work in setting it up.

2. It was resolved that Cllr. D. Peace would attend the SALC AGM on 15th November.

3. It was resolved to place the item relating to the 30 mph stickers on the next agenda for a decision.

4. It was resolved to discuss the question of a laptop computer for the Parish Council in November.

932)
Planning:


There had been no applications.

933)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison.


In the absence of both Borough Councillors no reports were received.

934)
To receive individual report and updates from Parish Councillors:

1. Cllr. Goodman attended the Rural Forum in the company of Sue Parsons and Bob Carter.  It was very well attended and focussed on how the rural communities could work together.  Cllr. Goodman volunteered to be on a working party to work with Caroline Oakes the T&W Rural Development Officer.
2. Cllr. Goodman thanked Cllr. Roberts for clearing the hedgerows before the verge planting commenced.  She reported that the bulbs had been planted and the seeding completed.  There had been requests to plant other verges within the Parish.  Maintenance of the verges would now be organised with T&W and Tony Barnsley (Environmental Officer) would draw up a schedule of maintenance.

3. Cllr. Roberts reported on the progress made with the restoration of the Coalmoor DPP site.

4. Cllr. Goodman brought to the attention of the meeting a set of documents prepared by a parishioner relating to modification orders on the Rights of Way.  The documents would be placed in the circulation pack for all councillors to study and would be placed on the November agenda.

935)
Finance: 

1. It was agreed to pay the following accounts in accordance with the budget:

Little Wenlock Village Hall

Wenlock Wheeze



£30.00


Crimestoppers Trust


Capgemini Sailing Challenge

£50.00

SLCC




Subscription renewal


£59.00

SLCC




Book





£11.40

George & Fiona Chancellor

Newsletter printing



£10.00

John F. Marcham


Clerk’s Salary




£160.02

Customs & Excise


Tax on Clerk’s Salary 


£40.20

Parker’s Dutch Bulbs

Bulbs





£75.73

Npower



Electricity Consumption


£92.86

Npower



Electricity Consumption


£33.57

2. A statement of the balances in the accounts, as of 1st October, was submitted by the  Clerk who also reported that he had prepared the half-yearly accounts for audit by  Cllr. Goodman.

3. It was resolved to purchase a Christmas Tree for the Village Hall from the Raby Estate.

4. It was resolved that the expenditure on the verge planting could exceed the original £1000 set aside from the Calor Village of the Year prize money.

5. It was resolved that the Parish Council would financially support the activities of C Red by funding their Newsletter (10 a year) and paying for the use of the Village Hall twice a year.

Pursuant to section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 it was resolved that, because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the public and the press leave the meeting during the consideration of arrangements and criteria for the co-option of a new councillor and the agreement of the terms and conditions for the employment of the Clerk.
936)
To agree the formal arrangements and criteria for the co-option of a new 
councillor.


It was resolved that Parish Council would follow the guidance given by NALC in its 
Legal Briefing Note L15-08 dated 23rd July 2008.


It was resolved that the Clerk would prepare suitable selection / ballot papers should 
there be more than one applicant.


One parishioner had expressed a written request to be considered for the vacancy.

937)
To formally agree the terms and conditions as formulated by the pay and 
conditions sub committee in relation to the Clerk’s pay and conditions.


It was resolved that the pay and conditions document prepared by the sub committee 
and agreed by the Clerk be accepted.

938)
Date of the next meeting:


Monday 10th November 2008 at 7.30 pm.  It will be preceded by a Public Meeting to 
discuss the Parish Plan at 6.30 pm.

